Commission Meeting
6.17.25

12" Day of the April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner,
Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of
Allegiance was then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 10t meeting
and the agenda for today’s meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor.
Motion carried.

Rob Bauter of The Railroad Yard out of Stillwater Oklahoma met with the Commission to discuss his company
and what they have to offer.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that all signatures were checked from the petition that was presented
recently. The issue of the Senior Tax Credit will go on the ballot in November. At this time the base year has
not been determined.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that BOE (Board of Equalization) would be held on July 15t and July
22, Patrons must make an appointment and have required documents in order to meet with the BOE.
Melissa has posted a public notice in the paper advising of dates that the BOE will be held.

It is noted that sales tax rock has been spread in Grand River, Washington and Sherman Townships.

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the Commission and Clerk to review
and sign.

MOSWIN radios for the Sheriff's Office were discussed and the process to purchase. The radio purchase is
tabled until further discussion.

At 11 a.m. the bridge opening for BRO (39) was held with the following in attendance. Brad Parn-Brookfield
Box & Bridge, Marty Weatherford-Howe & Company, Garry McFee-Howe & Company, Shannon Howe-Howe
& Company, Mike Sattman-MS Contracting, LLC, Clinton Crenshaw-Louis Company, LLC and Bill Gray from
DeKalb County Road & Bridge. All bids received were reviewed and will be voted on for approval at the next
meeting of the DeKalb County Commission.

A patron met with the Commission to discuss the need for dust control on Lakesite Road due to the amount of
traffic to the ballfields & golf course. The Commission advised the possibility of Camden Township & The City
doing something but the County cannot spend monies on those kind of situations.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, BRO
projects and work they will do this summer. The bridges currently being replaced are on schedule.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded the Commission of their NW Commission meeting to be held in Milan
this week.

The Commission always welcomes the citizens of DeKalb County to attend their weekly meeting.
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct

insurance in place.

Attending today’s meeting were Brad Parn, Shannon Howe, Garry McFee, Marty Weatherford, Mike Sattman,
and Clinton Crenshaw

With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until June 24, 2025



